Focus on Friends in the Crisis

Michael Griffiths, has attended St Luke’s since he was a child and has worked for Christian Aid for 28 years, where he is currently a Supporter Care Manager. Michael oversees communications for the benefice, plays the organ, serves on the PCC and has also served as churchwarden. He is a keen fan of rugby and jazz. 

Amelia Cortez is a server at St Luke’s, PCC Secretary at St Thomas, Scout Leader and generally a reliable person to put her hand up when something needs doing! Well known for her bubbly personality and sense of humour, she is currently training in horticulture.
 
Michael and Amelia were asked these questions about lockdown:

1. What are you most grateful for at this time?

Michael - There has been much to be grateful for during this time. One significant thing has been that both of my parents have come through having Coronavirus. Both are in their 80’s and have other health issues, so were at risk of their illness turning out to be much worse. I thank God that they have overcome the virus.
Away from family health, it has been a blessing to continue working through the crisis, and being able to do so from home. Whilst I have sometimes felt too busy, I am grateful for the structure of the working day. 

Amelia -  I am most grateful for the opportunity to slow right down and stop. This has enabled me to be able to get to know myself and grow, not only spiritually but also as a human being.

2. What have you learned about yourself?

Michael - I have always been happy living alone, but this time of lockdown has highlighted how much I miss seeing other people. Working at home has shown me how much I miss the simple conversations at work - in the kitchen or the corridor. Conversations on ‘Teams’ or ‘Zoom’ really aren’t the same.

Amelia - I have learnt that I take every little thing for granted. Just being able to sit and listen to the birds sing and the wind blow has been magical for me. When this all comes to an end, I will be changing my way of life so that I take time every day to stop and listen.

3. What would you share with others?

Michael  - Embrace the technology as much as you can. Whilst online gatherings and telephone conference calls aren’t the same as meeting people face to face, they do help to reduce the isolation we feel. And where you are struggling to understand how it all works, pop over to YouTube. People have posted videos showing you how to operate every programme. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Amelia - Don’t worry. I know that’s a hard thing to do right now in this time of uncertainty, but God will never give you more than you can handle. We are all children of God and as a loving parent would never abandon their child in a time of need, trust that God is with you and carrying you through this.
